
Minutes 

C.D.B.G. Public Hearing 

November 12, 2013 

 

 

An advertised public hearing for the 2014 Community Development Block Grant Program was called 

to order at 7:04 p.m. by President Edward Mitchell.  The meeting was held in the Upland Municipal 

Building. 

 

Present were President Edward Mitchell and Vice President Christine Peterson. Council members 

present were Ms. Moira Crawford, Mr. Harold Peden, Mr. Daniel Smith, Mayor Michael Ciach, Mr. 

Robert O’Connor, Esq., Mr. Charles Catania, Sr., P.E., and Mrs. Shirley Purcival, Borough 

Manager/Treasurer/Secretary.  Councilwoman Mrs. Sandra Miazza and Councilman Mr. Leland 

Hunter were excused due to illness. 

 

Mr. Ken Stark, Reporter along with approximately four residents/guests was in attendance. 

 

Mr. Mitchell asked if there were any public comments.  No one responded.  Mr. Mitchell asked Mrs. 

Shirley Purcival, Borough Manager, to explain the two priority projects.  Mrs. Purcival explained the 

two priority projects; modular wall from existing wall to curb at the corner of Sixth and Main Streets, 

with necessary vegetation and fill dirt and the demolition of the property at 36 Upland Avenue. 

 

Mr. Mitchell asked Council “Does anyone have anything to be added?”  No one responded.  Mr. 

Mitchell replied “All in favor, signal by saying Aye.”  All Council present replied “Aye.” 

 

 

Mr. Mitchell concluded the CDBG meeting at 7:05 p.m. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Shirley Purcival 

Borough Manager/Treasurer/Secretary 

 

 

 

Shannon Strigle 

Recording Secretary 


